
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING of the Toronto Police Services Board held on FEBRUARY 4, 2000 at 3:00 PM in the Auditorium , 40 College Street, 2nd Floor, Toronto, Ontario.


PRESENT:
Norman Gardner, Chairman

Olivia Chow, Member

Emilia Valentini, Member

Sandy Adelson, Member



ALSO PRESENT:
Steven Reesor, Acting Chief of Police

Albert Cohen, City Legal Department

Deirdre Williams, Board Administrator




.

THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON FEBRUARY 4, 2000

#57. POLICE & TOWING STORAGE CONTRACTS
The Board was in receipt of the following report which was deferred from the January 26, 2000 meeting:

· JANUARY 21, 2000 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police

RE:
POLICE TOWING CONTRACTS

The Board was also in receipt of the following report which was provided as a “walk-on” for today’s meeting:

· FEBRUARY 4, 2000 from David J. Boothby, Chief of Police

RE:
POLICE TOWING CONTRACTS

Chairman Gardner advised the Board that, following the January 26, 2000 meeting, the tow operators were advised by letter (dated January 31, 2000) from the Superintendent, Traffic Services, that several significant changes to the original quotation request were being considered and these changes would be submitted to the Board at its special meeting today.

Several tow operators were scheduled to make deputations today that were based upon the information provided to them about the proposed changes.

Chairman Gardner advised the Board that the Chief of Police had recently received legal advice about a proposed fixed towing rate and, as a result of the legal advice, decided to withdraw that issue from the list of proposed changes.

Since the “walk-on” report that was submitted for this meeting was no longer consistent with the information provided to the tow operators in the January 31, 2000 correspondence, Chairman Gardner recommended that the Board defer consideration of the foregoing reports to the February 24, 2000 meeting so that all persons with an interest in the proposed towing contracts could have more time to review the reports and, if necessary, prepare their deputations based upon those reports.

Mr. Alex Anissimoff, General Manager, A Towing Service Ltd., was in attendance and made a deputation to the Board.  He indicated that he would also present this deputation at the February 24, 2000 meeting.

The Board approved the following Motions:

1.
THAT the deputation by Mr. Anissimoff be received; and

2.
THAT the Board defer the foregoing reports to its February 24, 2000 meeting.

THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON FEBRUARY 4, 2000

#58. FEBRUARY BoARD MEETING
Due to difficulties in scheduling the February Board meeting, the Board approved the following Motion:

THAT the Board change the date of its February meeting which had been scheduled for the 17th (Min. No. 19/00 refers) to the 24th.

 THIS IS AN EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TORONTO POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON FEBRUARY 4, 2000
#59. ADJOURNMENT


Chairman

